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TO: ALL ACCREDITED KONSULTA PROVIDERS 
USING MYPHILHEALTH PORTAL

Clarification on the
Konsulta Registration Module

All accredited Konsulta Package Providers (KPPs) using MyPhilHealth Portal must 
declare their maximum patient load upon renewal of their accreditation for each 
calendar year, e.g. CY 2024. 

Please be informed that the registration module will be enhanced to reflect the total 
number of registered beneficiaries which will be higher than the declared patient 
load of the KPP. This enhancement will allow registration of additional beneficiaries 
beyond their declared patient load but this will not affect the performance of the KPP 
because the denominator for computing the Konsulta Statement Account Payable 2 
(SAP2) is registered beneficiaries with validated First Patient Encounter (FPE).

The registration of a beneficiary to a preferred KPP will proceed following these 
conditions:

1.	 The beneficiary is a member/dependent of National Health Insurance 
Program (NHIP) or with existing PhilHealth Identification Number (PIN).

2.	 The beneficiary is not yet registered in another KPP.

Furthermore, all KPPs need to fulfill the prerequisites for accreditation. Kindly refer to 
the list of requirements in PhilHealth Advisory No. 2023-0037. For KPPs with records 
not found in the registration module, they are advised to coordinate with the PROs 
to update/renew their accreditation.

For your information and proper guidance.


